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points 

August 6 
Romans 8:26-39 

 
August 13 
Romans 12:1-8 

 
August 20 

Romans 12:9-21 
 

August 27 
Romans 13: 8-14 

 

August 8 
6:30 Deacons Meeting 

 
August 14 

6:00 Leadership Team 
Meeting 

 
August 20 

12:30 Red Cross Blood 
Drive 

 
August 27 

Missio Deiôs First Sunday 

Meetings & 
Events 

One of Godôs good gifts to the church is the gift of truthful and loving language which 
helps to create an authentic and caring community.   
 

In Genesis 11, there is an ancient storyðñThe Tower of Babelòðwhich originally served 
to answer a bewildering question: ñSince all human beings are made by the one God, 
and since all human beings share Godôs image, why are there so many different cultures 
and languages?ò The story remembers a time, long before the beginning of recorded 
history, when human beings shared a common language and a common vocabulary. It 
also claims that the confusion of different languages was the result of Godôs judgment 
on human arrogance. 
 

The residents of Babel used the powerful gift of language to defy God and to deify them-
selves.  In response, God said, ñCome now! Let us go down there and let us baffle their 
language, so that no man will understand the language of his neighbor. Therefore, the 
place was called Babel, for there God baffled their language and scattered them over 
the face of the earth.òò (Everett Foxôs translation). Ever since, to speak ñnonsenseòðto 
make noise but not meaningðhas been ñto babble.ò 
 

On the first Christian Pentecost, described in Acts 2, the Holy Spirit came to the church 
and set in motion the reversal of Babel and the restoration of language. The Spirit gave 
the followers of Jesus an odd gift, which the Acts calls ñother tongues.ò Gathered in the 
city of Jerusalem for Pentecost were pilgrims from all over the known world, who 
brought with them, of course, their different languages and dialects. Because of the Holy 
Spirit, despite those differences, they all understood the apostlesô testimony about Je-
sus.   
 

The miracle of Pentecost was that the Holy Spirit made the church a community in which 
it was possible to understand and be understood. In a variety of ways, the Spirit still 
gives that gift to the church. 
 

There are, I think, essentially two ways to use language: the way of Babel and the way 
of Pentecost. The way of Babel serves human pride; the way of Pentecost serves the 
will of God.  The way of Babel tears down; the way of Pentecost builds up. The way of 
Babel is harsh; the way of Pentecost is kind. ñBabel-speakò is cold and calculating; 
words spoken in the energy of Pentecost are fired by truth and warmed by love. 
 

The miracle of truthful and loving speech is a sign of the Spiritôs presence, and it is part 
of shaping a genuine faith-community. As we continue our listening and learning togeth-
er about the present and future of our churchôs ministries, itôs important for us to be good 

Continued on page 2 

July Leadership Team Minutes 
The meeting was opened with prayer for the sick led by Sam Hocking.  One of our members, J.D. Jennings passed 
away, Pat Stillwellôs knee surgery will be on Thursday, July 13th, and Jim Burnettôs parents are both very ill.   
 

The air conditioner repair for the Candler Center was approved.  The CEC lead paint report is that plans are being 
made for the repairs. There will be 60 days to give them our repair plans.  The radiator covers will be removed, 
stripped and repainted.  Testing will possibly be needed for the children and the health department will handle this.  
The CEC may need to be closed for 1-2 days.  The Leadership Team has voted to authorize these repairs.  Lennie 
has one estimate bid of about $15,000.00 to take care of the lead paint. 
 

Missio Dei signed the lease on June 5th and made the first month rent payment.   
 

The Deacons did not meet in July.  On Sunday, July 23rd, Mary Caldwell will preach and on Sunday, October 1st, Guy 
will be at Hominy Baptist. 
 

The meeting was closed with prayer. 
 

Respectfully, 
Jennie Dalton 
Church Clerk 



���µ�P�µ�•�š���ó-�í�ñ   
Please be in prayer for our Nicaragua Mission team of:  Tom 
and Michelle Mattox, Dan and Margaret Bradshaw and Terry 
Smith as they will depart Asheville on August 7, 2017 traveling 
to Managua, Nicaragua.   Once they arrive they will travel by 
bus to Chinandega, Nicaragua where they be working with Vi-
sion Nicaragua in the rural villages of 
that region. During their time in Nica-
ragua the team will conduct medical 
clinics, deliver beans and rice to fam-
ilies in rural villages, conduct 
a lunch for homeless men and give 
them personal hygiene kits, deliver 
school supplies to children and 
teachers in Bethel and participate in 
worship services.  The team will re-
turn to Asheville on August 15, 2017.  

 The Other Rider 
 

Did you know that a sixteen-year-old outrode Paul Revere?  Itô s true!  Young Luding-
ton lived on a farm in New York with a father who was a captain of the state militia.   
 

On the night of April 27, 1777, a messenger arrived on the Ludington farm with the 
urgent news that the British, in a surprise attack from Long Island, had burned the city 
of Danbury, Connecticut, and were advancing on the countryside.  Every farmer must 
be called out immediately.  Because the senior Ludington had to stay for military duty, 
the sixteen-year-old volunteered for the job of riding and calling the farmers to fight. 
 

Grabbing a big stick, the young Ludington leaped on a horse and galloped off into the darkness.  It was an all-night 
ride with pauses only long enough at each farm house to crash the stick against the door and shout a warning, ñThe 
British are coming!  Get out and fight!ò  And they did.  Ludington mustered up enough men to not only stop the Brit-
ish-but also send them running back to their boats in defeat. 
 

Ludington far out did Paul Revereôs famous ride.  Paul only got about ten miles before the British at Lexington cap-
tured him.  Ludington covered a staggering forty miles of hard riding.  Itôs interesting to note that one of Americaôs 
first heroes was a sixteen-year-old girl named Sybil Ludington!              ~òThe Wonder of Americaò by Derric Johnson 

Word Sudoku: 
Gardenful 

Uplifters 

Puzzle answers are found on the calendar page. 

 

MISSIO DEI UPDATE 
 

Missio Dei will begin holding worship services at Calvary Baptist on August 
27, 2017. Part of our agreement is to designate parking for both churches. 
The parking for members and visitors to Calvary is: The parking lot in front 
of the Bell Tower entrance to our building, plus the parking along side of 
the educational building from the entrance to the 
dumpster area. We will also utilize the Baker 
street parking lot across from the side entrance 
to our building. This will ensure that our members 
and guests can park as close to our worship ac-
tivities as possible and have access for those with 
limited mobility. Parking behind the Candler Cen-
ter and along either side of that center will be 
dedicated for Missio Dei members and guests.  

RIDDLES 
 

1. Poor people have it, rich 
people need it, if you eat 
it, you will die...what is it? 

2. I am tall when I am young, 
short when I am old...what 
am I? 

3. Throw away the outside, 
cook the inside, then eat 
the outside and throw 
away the inside...what is 
it? 

4. What occurs once in a 
minute, twice in a moment 
but never in a thousand 
years? 

5. What is light as a feather, 
but even the worldôs 
strongest man cannot 
hold it for more than a mi-
nute? 

6. What goes up but never 
comes down? 

 

Local merchants are stocking their 
shelves with Back to School sup-
plies and running sales on these 
items. Now is a great time to pur-
chase items for our shoeboxes that 
we will assemble in November for 
the children of the world. Watch the 
sale folders in your newspaper 
for bargains on items that will fit into 
a shoebox.  

stewards of our speech: to speak the truth in 
love and to love in ways that reflect the truth. 
 

Thank you for your generous response to the 
Church Leadership Teamôs communications 
with you about our financial needs, especially 
to the ñWelcoming the Future: Call to Renewalò 
Offering which is focused on capital projects. 
Youôve been so generous: Our church, as of 
July 23, 2017, has given $11,605.00 including 
an anonymous gift of $2,900 to cover repairs to 
the Candler Center AC. We need about $8,000 
more to abate the cost of the lead paint remov-
al in the Child Enrichment Center and to be 
sure the elevator is in good condition. If you 
havenôt given yet, please do so soon; and, if 
you feel led to give an additional offering, weôd 
be very grateful.  
 

Grace and peace, 
Guy 
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